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Tom Izor called the meeting to order at 6:53 p.m. 

 

Members Present:  Tom Izor, Dennis Cordell, Daryl Weller.  Anna Sizemore arrived at  

7:17 p.m. 

 

Members Absent:  None 

 

Visitors:  Bob Coulter, Valley View Athletic Boosters Club; Mike Moyer, Jackson Township 

Trustee 

 

VISITOR COMMENTS:  

 

Mr. Coulter updated the Board on the Oktoberfest activities to be held at the park on 

October 2nd.  Hours will be 2:00 p.m. until midnight.  There will be an admission charged 

for the Monte Carlo area.  There will be a beer garden and a music tent.   

 

Mr. Moyer questioned the issue of insurance for the Oktoberfest and stated the Board will 

need to request a copy of the insurance policy. 

 

MINUTES: 

 

Motion by Mr. Cordell, second by Mr. Izor to approve the July 15, 2021 regular meeting 

minutes as submitted.   ALL IN FAVOR.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

FINANCE REPORT: 

 

The Board reviewed the finance report submitted by the Fiscal Officer. 

 

Mr. Moyer stated the electric cost is not shown in the pool quick review of 

revenue/appropriations.  He added that the Village has sent a bill for the work they did at 

the pool in the spring but the Township has not. 

 

Motion by Mr. Weller, second by Mr. Cordell to approve the finance report as submitted 

by the Fiscal Officer,  ALL IN FAVOR,  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

OLD BUSINESS:   

 

None. 

NEW BUSINESS: 
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Mr. Cordell questioned a grant application submitted to Montgomery County that is still 

showing as active with Mr. Moyer responding that the grant was turned down. 

 

Mr. Izor stated that Derek Shell is getting a quote for the parking lot and repairs to the low 

spots that need fixed. 

 

Mr. Cordell stated we need to get the driveway to the recycling center sealed at least. 

 

Mr. Moyer added that the driveway has never been sealed and it may not help. 

 

Mr. Izor stated that some additional painting may need to be done in the deep end of the 

pool and the baby pool also needs to be painted.   

 

The Board discussed the slide, fencing and shade structures.   

 

Mr. Izor stated the port-a-john needs to be removed by the recycling center because it is 

not being used.  After a brief discussion it was determined to send it back and Mr. Izor 

will call to have it removed. 

 

The Board then briefly discussed the pool with Mrs. Sizemore stating that she feels the 

minimum age for a lifeguard needs to be changed back to sixteen.   

 

Mr. Izor then discussed an issue with Manager pay and stated there are pros and cons 

to having a salaried Manager position.  He added that from past experience there is no 

consistency when there are two or more assistant managers. 

 

The Board then discussed closing dates for the pool as most of the schools are going 

back around August 16th with the exception of Valley View. 

 

Motion by Mr. Izor, second by Mr. Cordell for the last day of operation to be August 15th.  

We will then be open the weekend of August 21st and 22nd, the weekend of August 28th 

and 29th and September 4th and 5th.  Hours of operation will be 12 Noon - 7.  ALL IN 

FAVOR.  MOTION CARRIED. 

 

 

 

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS: 

 

Mr. Cordell stated the picnic tables are done.  He then added that he and Mr. Weller will 

work on the baseball concession stand permit and sink. 
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Mr. Izor stated he will contact Derek Shell about paving the drive to the recycling center. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

 

There being no further business, motion by Mr. Izor, second by Mr. Cordell to adjourn the 

meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Anna M. Sizemore 


